
June 19, 2025 

Senator Chuck Grassley​
Chair, Judiciary Committee; and​
Senator Dick Durbin​
Ranking Member, Judiciary Committee​
c/o U.S. Senate Judiciary Committee​
224 Dirksen Senate Office Building​
Washington, DC 20510 

Re: Judge Ed Artau Nomination to serve as U.S. District Judge 

Dear Senators Grassley and Durbin: 

I am writing this letter as the representative of Centro de Comunidad Cristiana, a 
faith-based community organization serving the Hispanic population in Palm Beach County. 
We write to wholeheartedly support the nomination of Judge Ed Artau by the President to 
serve as a U.S. District Judge for the Southern District of Florida. 

Judge Ed Artau has demonstrated exceptional qualifications through his exemplary service 
as a trial judge on the Fifteenth Judicial Circuit Court and as a respected appellate judge on 
the Fourth District Court of Appeal. As one of the few Hispanic American judges in our 
community values his commitment to justice and his deep understanding of the rule of law. 
We firmly believe that Judge Artau’s integrity, judicial experience, and dedication make him 
an outstanding candidate for confirmation by the United States Senate to serve as a U.S. 
District Court Judge. 

For these reasons, we strongly recommend that you confirm Judge Ed Artau to serve as a 
U.S. District Judge in South Florida. Thank you for your time and consideration. 

 

Sincerely, 

Lydia Maldonado 
Lydia Maldonado​
Director, Centro de Comunidad Cristiana​
lmontanez4211@gmail.com 

 


